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From: Thomas Reid, Fire Chief Meeting Date: May 7, 2018 

Public Hearing:     N/A Advertising Date  
Advertised By:           

4/25/2018 
City Attorney’s Office 
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PURPOSE:  
Donation of a 1992 Seagrave Pumper that was inherited with the Deep River Fire District liquidation/merger to 
Francisco Volunteer Fire District which serves northwest Stokes County.   
 
BACKGROUND:   
High Point Fire Department acquired a 1992 Seagrave Pumper during the Deep River Fire District and City of 
High Point liquidation/merger in early 2005. This pumper has served as a reserve apparatus for the last 5 years 
and was decommissioned in January of this year as no longer meeting the standard set by NFPA (National Fire 
Protection Association). 
 
High Point Fire Department had a request from the Francisco Volunteer Fire Department to donate the Seagrave 
Pumper to their organization as they do not have funds to purchase a truck. In researching this department, they 
are all volunteer operating out of one fire station. They cover an area of approximately 32 square miles with a 
population slightly over 3000 residents in Stokes County, NC. Their funding consists of approximately $200,000 
in fire tax funds and whatever they can raise from BBQ’s and stews. Their goal is to open another station in this 
large district to help with coverage of the area. This truck will be the main apparatus in that station.   
  
BUDGET IMPACT:  
None 
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED: 
The Fire Department is recommending that City Council adopt a Resolution approving the donation of a 1992 
Seagrave Pumper to Francisco Volunteer Fire District.  
 
 
 
 















RESOLUTION APPROVING DONATION OF SURPLUS 1992 SEAGRAVE PUMPER 
TRUCK 

TO FRANCISCO VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT 
PURSUANT TO G.S. 160A-280 

 
 WHEREAS, the City of High Point owns a 1992 Seagrave Pumper Truck which is no 
longer useful to the City and should be declared as surplus to the City’s needs; and 
 
 WHEREAS, N.C.G.S. 160A-280 allows cities to donate to a nonprofit corporation any 
personal property that the City Council deems surplus, obsolete, or unused; and 
 
 WHEREAS, City staff recommends that the above-described City equipment be declared 
surplus and be donated to the Francisco Volunteer Fire Department, Inc., a nonprofit organization 
incorporated in the State of North Carolina; and 
 
 WHEREAS, pursuant to the provisions of N.C.G.S. 160A-280, the High Point City 
Council has caused a public notice of this proposed donation to be posted at least five days prior 
to the adoption of this Resolution approving the donation. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the High Point City Council that (1) the 
equipment identified above is hereby declared to be surplus to the needs of the City of High Point 
based upon its age and condition; and (2) public notice of this proposed Resolution has been posted 
at least five days prior to the adoption of this Resolution approving the donation. 
  
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the High Point City Council hereby approves the 
donation of the surplus City equipment, and that the City Manager is hereby authorized to execute, 
on behalf of the City of High Point, the necessary documents to convey ownership of the above-
described equipment by donation to the Francisco Volunteer Fire Department, Inc. pursuant to the 
provisions of N.C.G.S. 160A-280. 
 
Adopted this 7th day of May, 2018 
 
 
  
Lisa B. Vierling, 
High Point City Clerk 




